
                                               STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                   SELECTMEN 

              MEETING MINUTES APRIL 9, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. 

The selectmen signed the letter to Suprenant.  

Sharon Sweeney dropped off minutes and supporting documents  from the  Cemetery and Trustees of 

Trust Funds meeting on April 7, 2018. She asked why the state police had been contacted regarding the 

issue. Bruce Smith stated he was researching who the town needed to contact to enforce state statutes 

and was referred to the Attorney General’s office. After reading the documents, the selectmen maintain 

their position of requesting monies from the cemetery trust fund lots for maintenance.  

The selectmen paid the State of NH DOS-DMV for April 2, April 5 and April 9 2018. 

After researching and discussing the best options,  selectmen have issued a check to Keene Gas in the 

past due amount of$413.00 for direct assistance for a Surry resident.  

The selectmen  read and signed the letter to Joe Lucuis regarding taxation of RV’s in the campground. 

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented. 

The selectmen went over the map of Helen Smith’s property subdivision and discussed the  address 

considerations going forward. 

The selectmen forwarded the Dept. of Labor boiler violation to Josh Brooks to correct. 

The selectmen reviewed the deeds for Tim Small researching the right of way.  

Jay Croteau worked on updating  the website.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

   

  


